## **Aspia Jannat**

**From:** gurvinder bisla

**Sent:** 02 December 2018 13:01

**To:** Planning Policy

**Subject:** Land East of Kenilworth Development

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Dear Sir / Madam,

Regarding land east of Kenilworth which is due for development. I had a very good discussion with Alix Dearing yesterday from the Green party.

I live at Glasshouse lane, our house sits between the Wardens Sports Ground and Kenilworth Rugby club, we back on to the upcoming development.

I am not opposed to the development but I do have one very specific concern and a more general request.

My specific concern is that our property is adjacent to a farmers track providing access to the fields and a rented cottage (Jersey Cottage), having experienced a burglary last year, I'm very keen to understand - what is the intended use of this track once the development is completed? Plans on the consultation website are not clear. You can understand that I am very keen for a secure boundary to be established. The general plans show eight black access arrows spread around Glasshouse Lane and Thickthorne Close, yet the text clearly states 7 road access points Can you please clarify what the final intended use of the farm track is please?

Secondly, my more general point is regarding cycle and pedestrian routes, given Kenilworth's size and focal point of Abbey Fields, I'm unclear on why the council haven't established safe cycle routes from the East side of Kenilworth to Abbey Fields and other leisure facilities like the Kenilworth Greenway. I urge you to use this and other upcoming developments to vastly improve the cycle routes and pedestrian paths in Kenilowrth.